STRENGTHENING THE RURAL SERVICES STAFFING TEAM.
It is time to be honest.  Neither  Graham or I are getting any younger !

As members may be aware Graham’s wife has been unwell for several months now and his capacity to undertake meetings has been affected. He is keen to remain involved but it will in all likelihood for the foreseeable future that willhave to be on a home based basis acting  as an Advisory, Managing the Budget role.
In my case I retain my morbid affinity with trains but I am now officially a pensioner and when my wife retires in March 2015 I to will be looking to do less. I am not looking for more work than I currently undertake.
As members will we be aware neither of us take a commercial salary and in practice are part volunteer/part reimbursed.  The reimbursed element has been/is decreasing to allow the organisation to expand.  This of course has always been one of the strengths of the organisation but also a bit of a weakness.  However, it is time to test our long term sustainability by trying to envisage how the organisation should shape down with our gradual departure.
Clearly the concept of the original volunteer network of Officers from Member Authorities would simply not work in this time of total accountability and austerity. There is no going back- the organisation has to be wide enough to survive.  It must grab the full rural mantle.

We have until this time operated on the basis of Graham and I representing a central management hub  often bringing together services delivered by an array of ‘consultants’, Brian Wilson ( Policy) Ivan Annibal (Economic Development), Andy Dean (Housing), Dan Bates (Finance and Performance) Johann Tasker (Media) Nick Payne (RSP Groups) Jane Hart ( Village Centre Work).  At the day to day  operational core of the organisation centre of the Group are my son (Richard) who deals with the Network and aspects of the Website, Wendy Cooper (Administration) and Dan Worth (who also looks at Performance issues and data). Only Richard is totally full time.

The point has been reached when we need to bring in more people both in Tavistock and a representational advocate probably nearer London. The force for the group started as you would expect in peripheral rural areas.  However travelling repeatedly to London for an increasing number of meetings from West Devon or the Welsh Marches taking 7.5 – 8 hours on trains (if run on time!) is not the strongest way to continue. 
We have not reached the stage when we can normally afford full time salaries. We continue to work on the basis of Contracts of Service for people who because of other work in the case of our consultants or for domestic reasons give us days per week as opposed to full term involvement.  (I am stupid enough to be the exception to this rule).

We have over the last few weeks sought to engage two people who may give heart to the organisation.
Kerry Booth, a young mother, currently with West Devon Borough Council, will leave the authority and work for us for 3 days a week from March.  She is a greatly respected young Policy Officer well briefed in knowledge exchange across all sectors and Lean Working Techniques and we need her to establish the network in every sense exchanging views across a very wide range of services.  Frankly we need to do this far more thoroughly than we do if the network is to properly prove itself to its membership.  At the moment the network is simply far too reliant on individual contacts.

Nick Payne, a former Director at West Devon who retired in his fifties, we have offered a four day a week contract to currentlyunderpin all aspects of the RSP.  Nick currently does one day a week for us at the moment as well as work promoting Fishing in the South West and he will tell us in the New Year which way he is jumping!
These are moves with a firm eye on the maintenance of a central office- as it happens in Tavistock.
If we can get people on board of this known calibre we can feel a lot more assured of the organisation’s longevity. 

Inevitably this means that the budget is showing that strain and as an organisation we will have to manage that. It is no coincidence that also on theagenda members will find proposals that have at their roots an intended wider appeal for the organisation both in terms of traditional membership but also commercial sponsorship and a facility to unlock grant income. We have to widen our income base.
In terms of the move  towards a  SE based ‘advocate’ the first challenge will be to get a temporary spokesperson to assist me with the plethora of meetings coming out of the LG Finance Settlement and other organisational link proposals.  We are suggesting Andy Dean does this with me for LG orientated meetings and Brian Wilson for the wider rural meetings. Brian is based in the SE but Andy in the NE.
In the medium term such a (? One day a week) person would clearly help the problems Graham has should they continue. We will have to find such arrangements within existing financial resource.

We hope this note will assist members in looking through a number of issues on the agenda and clearly I will be happy to discuss this item on the day of the Executive. 

DAVID INMAN.

